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Madame President,
The Holy See welcomes the Delegation of Niger on the occasion of the presentation of its third National Report to the Universal Periodic Review. 

My Delegation welcomes the establishment of a National Commission to combat the illegal trafficking of migrants. Furthermore, the Delegation of the Holy See commends the adoption of the National Plan of Action to Combat Slavery and Similar Practices. The plague of slavery can only be overcome by respecting the “inherent dignity” and “inalienable rights of all members of the human family”.

My Delegation would like to offer the following recommendations: 

1. To put an end to the practice of female genital mutilation, which is an “unacceptable custom,” through the promotion of policies that empower young women to resist such violence and pave the way for a cultural transformation.
2. To redouble the efforts in the fight against human trafficking and other forms of modern-day slavery, with particular attention to the practice of descent-based slavery of children.
3. To promote the peaceful coexistence of members of different religions through inter-religious dialogue as well as to introduce educational programs that encourage the culture of encounter and prevent radicalization.
Thank you, Madame President.
